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TOWN OF STONINGTON
BOARD OF FINANCE SPECIAL MEETING

PUBLIC HEARING
Stonington High School Auditorium

Tuesday, March 26th, 202{
7:00 PM

A meeting of the Board ofFinance was held on this date (312612024) at the Stonington High
School Auditorium. Members present \\'ere Chairman

Young. Mr. Stemberg. Mr. Broun. and Mr. Johnson.

Chairman O'Brien called the meeting to order at 7:0.]
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Selectman Budlet:

ChiefJoseph Burdick.86 Bames Road. Wequetequock Fire Department. spoke against cutting

Line 136 (Fire Departmeiri pliparctrl. Chief Burdick expressed that these are lunds that the

Department uas erpecting to ieceive and a budget has alreadl been determined and posted.

Removing these funds uould pre'nent them from purchasing'life saring equipment' and from
performing all necessary tasks.

Jessica Morrissel . 46 Broad St. discussed being a propeny' o"r ner here in Stonington since 1 983

and is in support ofthe Stonington Borough Fire Department. Ms. Morrissel does not approve of
the budget cuts to the Fire Depanment (Line 136) and would like to know uhl these funds uere
removed from the budget.
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Michael Schefers. 188 Water St. Stonington Borough Warden. spoke against cutting Line 136

Mr. Schefers read a brief letter uhich uas submitted to the Westerl-v Fire Department. Mr.

Schefers understood that these funds qould not be removed.

Humon Re s o u r c e (.' omme nt s

Kevin Boudler..1,1 Gold St. Stonington Free Library Board President. spoke in support of the

5% fund increase for the Stonington Free Library'. Mr. Bovdler l[rscussed that costs have gone

up and 7Oo/o of their funds are raised br themselves. Thel' q. etl6iiinuing to gro* their senices

and have not asked for an increase in three 1ears. ..?r,; ''

Julie Quinn.22 Diving St. Member of Stoningto n L ibran Board of T
the elderlr 66irlm

rustees. spoke about

umty including
the elderly throughreading groups and book deliverl. Thei help the livins conditioiiS''of

a number of programs

Jean Fiore. 2 Cannon Square. spoke i ol the S

the sen'ices that the Stonington Free Library sto

discussed the communal beneflts and e

n Free Library budget. Ms. Fiore

brarvare o

Nick Kepple. 224

and supports the 5

that spend much more on their lib
improving bikin_g infiastru

David Sn6tliker. ll WaShi

Nor1.$i(5L;poke
% iri6i6ase foi'€6ch li

his ti unitv in Stoninston

Mr le commented on other to\\ns
rdiies and al ke in support of committing funds to

b

f the 5% increase for each libran line item

as the) are a vital part of the commririitl .

Peggl Brissette, 192 Farmholrire Rd. spoi ii, a volunteer and in support of the M1'stic Noank

librarl . Ms. Brissette feels that all libraries are important as thel pror ide sen'ices for the rich.

poor. children. etc.

Boord ol'Eductttion

Jaicee Getchell. I I Moss St. read a letter from stale representative Greg Horrard uhich
commented on the importance olparaeducators torvards guidance, mentorship. and success ol
studenls. Ms. Getchell spoke as a paraeducator in Stonington and a single mother uho does not

believe the \\ages are high enough to keep her familf in Stonington.
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Ashlel Teuell. I l3 Whittaker Dr. erpressed support for the Board olEducation budget and the

fact that manv parents move here specificalll' for the school s1'stem. Paraeducator salaries need

to be competitive to maintain the staff in place and Ms. Te*ell asks that Stonington look at

housing developments and the tax breaks that the) are receiling or uill receir.e.

Kate Teireira. 5 Marjorie St. spoke as a paraeducaror at DMS and is in support olhaving
competitive salaries. Ms. Teixeira discussed the number of impactful moments that
paraeducators experience \\ith students that are often not seen b1 the eeneral public.

Elizabeth Young. 8 Red Oak La. spoke in support of the S n Public Schools and their
paraeducators. Ms. Young has a daughter in the school s

agreement reached
and n-ould like to see an
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Alison Rogers;'l5 William St. sfidke in i(fppB of thgparaeducators as the)' are teaching and

supporri;g ihe futuie iifstoningidi's st"aei(4it''1 : . '

John Denaid,44 Rirerside Dr, has been as2ecial education teacher in to\\n for 32 1ears. Mr.

Denard discussed having a speciil needs ih'ild that benefited greatl) from being assigned a

paraeducator *hile in school. Mi. Denard expressed that he rvould have accepted a much higher

mill rate to suppon ihese educators and is asking the Board to put the district and their f-amilies

first. .. '

Laura Matheuson. 25 Fello*s St. shared her experiences as a paraeducator including mediating
issues nith students. making them feel comfortable. fostering social skills. etc. The

paraeducators create jo1 fbr the students thel' assist and help further their education.

Glenn Frishman. l2 l9 Pequot Tr. spoke in favor of reducine the budget

J

Nick Kepple. 224 North Main St.
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Cate Statchen. 57 Briar Patch Rd. President of Student Govemment and Student Gor.emment

Representative for the Board ofEducation, read numerous accounts from students recounting

their positive experiences rrith paraeducators in Stonington. Ms. Statchen commented that highly

beneficial senices rvill be taken aual ifthe budget is cut and urged the Board members to
support her education and the educators.

Cind-v Nadeau.21 Cronin Ave. spoke in thvor of the Board olEducation budget and *ould
support a further increase. IVls. Nadeau discussed having three special education children and

their experiences *ith the paraeducators.

Connie Tassias. 37 Trumbull St. spoke in support of paraeddcators and believed that thel' should

be paid more. Ms. Tassias discussed the income that *r€y 
,leceive 

before and after taxes relative

to surrounding areas rrhere thel are paid more. the help that her daughter receired in increasing

her socialization. and that paraeducators choose'i6 uork thisjob uheir the,r can be paid more

elserrhere.

Ban-r'Mapen. 324 Etm St. mentioned moring to Stonington because of the school s)stem. It is
an advertisement tbr the tosn and rrould like to see their budget restored as much as possible to

mainrain their qualitl staff.

Ashlel' Huesman. 49 Dawle;i'Dr, spoke as a paraeducator at DMS. Ms. Huesman referenced a

letter that she read fbr the Board ofEducation And discussed being a single mother uith tuo
children r,rho mal harie to more orii of Stoningfo'ii due to their lo* sages.

Farouk Rajab,4l Somerset Dr, Chair ofBoard ofEducation. discussed the restrictions that a

Iimited budget createS irnd that miiiry residents move to Stonington because of the school slstem.

Mr. Rajab commented on the_research that *ent into determining their budget and asked that it
be approved to benefit the children of Stonington.

Dan Kellel'.23 Renee Dr. spoke in support ofthe paraeducators. commented on the importance

of the education sl stem, and rea6 a letter from one ofstonington's paraeducators. Mr. Ketlel
commented on the idea of losin(itaff to neighboring to$ns that pa1 higher uages and the

budgeting for positions that go unfilled.

Alison Schlink.28 Creen Ave. spoke as a paraeducator in Stonington lor 24 1ears. Ms. Schlink

commented on her appreciation for the job but that there is opportunitl' for higher pal ing

positions elservhere.
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Richard Newton. .32 Meadoubrook Lane. Chair of Climate Change Task Force. discussed the

necessitl of the Tor'r n to pa)'attention to climate related issues. Mr. Neuton discussed the POCD

plans related to climate change and suggested further means for protection ofvulnerable areas

such as open space.

Julia Parry'. 36 Monel Pt Road. expressed that climate change af'fects e\enone and believes the

Board should consider expenditures related to climate change and infrastructure.

rease and therefore r.vould not

With no further comments. the Chairman adjoumed rhe public hearing at 8:44 PM.,.:.,,.,

Ashley Teu.ell. I l3 Whittaker Dr. understood that taxes tend to,;ir9

like to see an1' funds leaving the education budget. ,:,/.:i:':/'/a,''

Respectfulll' submitted.

James Sullivan. Director of Finance
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